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March 5, 2021
Dear Vinal and Middle School Communities,

In July 2020, Ms. Catherine (Hyder) Egan shifted from the Middle School Assistant Principal
position to the Vinal School Assistant Principal position and Mr. Sean MclInnis’s role of the High
School Athletic Director position changed to include responsibilities of the Middle School
Assistant Principal position.

Both Catherine and Sean have been very effective in these roles particularly in this unpredictable
COVID-19 year. I am appointing both of them to these positions for the upcoming school year and
will pursue the hiring of a new Athletic Director at the High School. This will enable us to
maintain the continuity and stability that both Catherine and Sean have brought to the Vinal and
Middle Schools.

Catherine will be entering her third year with Norwell Public Schools. Previously, she taught for
seven years at the elementary level in grades 3, 4, and 5. Her last teaching position, prior to
coming to Norwell, was at the Mason Rice Elementary School in Newton, MA. She holds a
Bachelor’s degree in Psychology and Communication from Santa Clara University, a Master’s
degree in Education from Boston College, and a Certificate of Advanced Educational Studies in
Leadership from Boston College.

Sean will also be entering his third year with Norwell Public Schools. He is entering his 10th year
in K-12 administration working mainly in the role as the District Athletic Director (grades 7
through 12) in the Triton Regional School District. Sean also served as an Assistant
Principal/Athletic Director at Triton HS for a year.

Please join me in congratulating Catherine and Sean as they continue in their new positions.

Sincerely,

Matthew A. Keegan
Superintendent of Schools




